
	Letter from the DCRC Director
In the early 1980s, Barbara Mandrell had a number one country hit, “I Was Country When Country Wasn’t Cool.”  Those of us who have long been advocating for the promotion of children’s resilience can now make a similar claim; the importance of resilience and social and emotional learning  is now widely recognized.  Consider the following: 

· When we began our work in the mid-1990s, there were a dozen or so articles on resilience published in the professional literature.  In 2010 there were over 1,200. (see the new DECA-P2 manual for details) 

· A growing number of state and provincial departments of education now have social and emotional learning (SEL) standards.   (see www.CASEL.org  for a full list)

· A major review of the impact of SEL programs published by Joseph Durlak and colleagues in the journal Child Development in January 2011 clearly showed their many positive impacts.  Importantly, the article documented that children who received high quality SEL instruction performed better academically as well as socially. 

· Eight of the 100 largest school districts in the United States are now preparing to implement social and emotional learning programs in a major research and demonstration project funded by the NoVo Foundation.

· The book, How Children Succeed: Grit, Curiosity and Hidden Power of Character by Paul Tough is on the New York Times Bestseller’s list.  

It is important for us to realize that we are part of a larger movement in this country that is rapidly gaining strength.  We need to join with our colleagues and parents and continue to advocate so that all children have the social and emotional skills they need to succeed in school and life.  We are making a difference!
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Happy Fall!

Paul LeBuffe, Director

Devereux Center for Resilient Children (DCRC)

plebuffe@devereux.org
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Newsletter submissions are always welcome!  Contact newsletter editor, Karen Cairone, at Kcairone@devereux.org to share ideas, articles, questions, and resources.  We send you thank you goodies!


What’s New at the Devereux Center for Resilient Children (DCRC)?

Hot Off the Press!  Devereux Early Childhood Assessment Preschool Program, Second Edition 

The DECA Preschool Program, Second Edition includes all of the same strength-based resources of the original DECA Program, with new, revised enhanced resources.  The updated and re-normed assessment (DECA-P2) is very similar to the original DECA, but also reflects updated research and positive changes based on valuable user feedback.  The new, revised classroom and family strategy guides include hundreds of new strategies and tips for educators and families.  Please visit www.CenterForResilientChildren.org
to learn about ordering information, recorded and live introductory webinars, and much more information.  

Our New Website is LIVE!

The Devereux Center for Resilient Children has a brand new website!  www.CenterForResilientChildren.org will have all the information you need to promote resilience from birth through adulthood!  Some new additions to our new website include: Downloadable planning forms from the new DECA Preschool Program, Second Edition, DECA-P2 Alignment tools, Outcomes Tables to measure assessment results, Ideas and activities for families to help them promote resilience, and much more!  Visit today.

We’re Now on Facebook!  
Find us on Facebook under Devereux Center for Resilient Children, or, click here to go directly to our page and “Like” us.  See you there!
DCRC Receives Innovator of Year Award from Kaplan Foundation
DCRC is the happy recipient of the First Annual Innovator Award given by the Leon and Renee Kaplan Foundation.  At the NAEYC Conference in Atlanta, Georgia, the Kaplan Early Learning Company graciously sponsored a reception to present this honor.  DCRC team members, including Paul LeBuffe, Susan Damico, Rachel Sperry, and Karen Cairone were on hand to receive this award.  Thanks to Kaplan for this honor!
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Welcome New DCRC Team Members

The DCRC team wants to extend a warm welcome to Rebecca Guzzie and Elissa Sewell, the two new staff members working as social and emotional learning coaches in Allentown, PA.  Rebecca and Elissa have jumped in with both feet and are supporting numerous teachers across the school district in their efforts to incorporate the PATHS and Second Step Program.   Welcome!!

Another welcome to the newest DCRC grandbaby… Linda Likins is the proud “GiGi” to baby girl Cleo, born August 5th.  Congrats to Linda, her son and daughter in law, and big sister Indie!

Webinars on our Resources 

December 5th Live Webinar on the DECA-P2 for Existing Users with the authors, Paul LeBuffe and Karen Cairone!  1:00-2:00pm EST, register here, or visit our website at www.CenterForResilientChildren.org
Other archived webinars on our resource are available on our website, or by clicking here!
DESSA Translation Study Underway:  

Spanish/English Bilingual Teachers Needed
DCRC is in the final steps of creating the Spanish version of the Devereux Student Strengths Assessment (DESSA) and needs your assistance. We are looking for bilingual (Spanish/English) K-8th grade teachers or after-school staff to participate in our DESSA Spanish Translation Study, which can be completed online. The study takes about 35 minutes to complete and we will offer a $20 gift card for one completed rating.

To participate, please contact Gabriel Smith at gsmith5@devereux.org. Or try this link: http://dessa-ss.devereux.org
Featured Program:  
Kids First, Aspen, CO
Submitted by: Eva Jankovsky 
evaj@ci.aspen.co.us
Kids First, an organization in Aspen, CO, is a childcare resource office uniquely funded by a .45% sales tax that was passed about 20 years ago. A portion of this tax (55%) is administered through Kids First to benefit working families with young children and the childcare programs that serve them. We offer childcare financial aid for qualifying families, give grants and incentives to the childcare programs, and offer funding for continuing education. 
Part of my work includes coaching to support teachers in learning more about social and emotional development.  We began using the DECA about 7 years ago, and have loved what this tool does for our children, families, and classrooms.  There are many strategies that can be used with all ages to strengthen the three key protective factors of Attachment, Initiative, and Self-Control. 

Last year, Kids First switched over to the e-DECA.  Thus far, the e-DECA has been nothing but great. It has made scoring much easier and faster, allowing me to get into the classrooms and begin using coaching strategies with the teachers faster.
Teachers and parents also love using the e-DECA.  They can complete the assessments anywhere, at any time.  Using the e-DECA has made everyone’s lives at our program a bit easier, and our assessment process more efficient. 
While the DECA Preschool and DECA Infant Toddler are great tools to use with our infants to preschoolers, the e-DECA allows our staff and families to focus more on the strategies than on the scoring process.  This is a wonderful tool that I would recommend to anyone who wants to improve the social and emotional development of the children, both in their homes, and within their classrooms.   

Local Program Mentor (LPM) News

Devereux Recognized LPMs… Let us help you prepare for your local, state, regional, or even a national conference presentation on the DECI resources!  Contact: nbruce@devereux.org
Exclusive LPM Resources are available in the LPM section of the DECI website:

www.devereuxearlychildhood.org 
Big Changes on the Way for Our LPMS!  Get ready to mentor in a way you have never done so before!  With the release of the DECA Preschool Program, Second Edition, our network of LPMs will be invited to listen to pre-recorded webinars that will help you learn how to use the latest edition of the DECA Program strategies guide, Promoting Resilience in Preschoolers: A Strategy Guide for Early Childhood Professionals, in your role as mentor and coach.  The new strategies guide builds upon everything we loved about the first edition of the DECA Program Strategies Guide.  This new edition has been redesigned and reformatted to offer teachers tips by protective factor, as well as offer many new and exciting strategies for the class as a whole!  We believe you will welcome this new edition to your mentor/coach toolbox and we want to help make sure you learn about all the great enhancements.  Webinars will be ready for viewing early in 2013! 
If you are currently a DECA Program LPM, please make sure we have your latest contact information.  Send any updates to Nefertiti Bruce Poyner at nbruce@devereux.org
Building Your Bounce: Adult Resilience
Submitted by: Susan Damico, Assistant Director of the DCRC sdamico@devereux.org
One of the greatest benefits of working for the Devereux Center for Resilient Children is learning techniques and strategies to promote my own resilience.  I understand that my protective factors play a critical role in my own health and happiness, and also to the strength and support that I am able to provide to the important people in my life.   As a parent, in particular, I know well that my own resilience is critical to the health and happiness of my children. 

Recently, I found myself needing every last strategy and technique I could muster to support my heart-broken fourth grader.  Charlotte came home from school to share that the school guidance counselor had come into the class to discuss friendship.  In Charlotte’s rendition of the story, the counselor led an exercise where every class member was asked to name one “new friend” that they had made so far in the school year.  I immediately saw where the story was going, and I was right--- no one had named Charlotte as the “new friend”.  After several hours and long past bedtime, my little girl lay in bed asking me the same question, “Why did I think no one had picked her?”


It is nights like that when I feel so fortunate to work in this field.  Not that I had any clue what the right thing to say was and not that my heart was not breaking for her--- it was.  However, I was also able to think about what lesson I could learn from this and pass along to Charlotte.  I was also able to think about how to effectively communicate with the school to make sure that the friendship exercise was revisited and properly executed to have the desired positive effect that I was confident it was intended to have. 

In Positivity, author Barbara Fredrickson shares that resilient individuals notice and appreciate positive experiences whenever and wherever they occur.  Resilient individuals look for the silver lining in even the worst circumstances.  I feel fortunate to understand this and I do try hard to find the silver lining in less than optimal situations.  Even more importantly, I feel so fortunate that I can see these kinds of difficult nights as teaching opportunities to share this important lesson with my children. 
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Research Corner: 
DECA-P2 Spanish Study
Submitted by: Jennifer Fleming, Research Associate
Jflem2@devereux.org

The DECA-P2 is now available in English and Spanish! DCRC has just completed a research study to determine whether the English and Spanish versions of the DECA-P2 are equivalent, meaning that the scores children receive are similar, regardless of whether the rating is completed in English or Spanish.  For the study, bilingual parents (N = 59) and teachers (N = 107) rated a child on both versions of the DECA-P2, and scores on each scale and TPF were then compared.  Results showed that the English and Spanish versions were highly correlated with one another, with correlations ranging from .72 (Behavioral Concerns for Parents) to .99 (TPF for Teachers).  Additionally, the average T-score point difference between the English and Spanish versions was less than 1 T-score point.  These findings indicate that the norms developed for the DECA-P2 English version can confidently be used with the Spanish version of the assessment.
Useful Resources on Social and Emotional Health and Resilience 

New School-Age Resources
The Devereux Student Strengths Assessment (DESSA) was reviewed in a recent report from the Raikes Foundation, Social-Emotional Learning Assessment Measures for Middle School Youth.  Read the report, and other information on social and emotional competencies of “tweens” here:  

http://www.raikesfoundation.org/Secondary.aspx?file=Resources
Stress of Poverty
“High levels of stress hormones influence the developing circuitry of children's brains, inhibiting such higher cognitive functions such as planning, impulse and emotional control, and attention. Known collectively as executive functions, these mental abilities are important for academic success…” Read the report here: http://www.nih.gov/news/health/aug2012/nichd-28.htm
Education for a Civil Society
One of our favorite authors, Dan Gartrell, has released a book through NAEYC entitled “Education for a Civil Society”.  He details five key democratic life skills, as well as delves into both history and strategies to support mutual respect and self-respect in the context of early childhood classrooms.  
More here: http://www.naeyc.org/store/education-for-a-civil-society
“Too often we give children answers to remember rather than problems to solve.”

~Roger Lewin
	DCRC National Professional Development Opportunities

For all Professional Development Inquiries, please contact: Debi Mahler, dmahler@devereux.org; (610)574-6141


Training Dates for 2013 Have JUST Been Released!  Registration opens on 

December 2nd, visit www.CenterForResilientChildren.org or click this link to register or locate a printer friendly schedule!
[image: image4.png]Dates Title Location Age group
January 24 and 4-hour Devereux Student Strengths School-Age
January 31, 2013 Assessment (DESSA) Comprehensive
(both sessions System Webinar
required)
February 21 and 4-hour DECA-C (Clinical) Webinar Preschool
February 28, 2013
(both sessions
required)
March 7 and March | 4-hour Devereux Student Strengths School-age
14, 2013 Assessment (DESSA) Comprehensive
System Webinar
March 11-12, 2013 2-Day DECA for Infants and Toddlers Kansas City, [Infants/Toddlers
Implementation for those providing MO
center-based and home-based services
March 12, 2013 1-Day DECA Preschool Program Second Villanova, PA | Preschool
Edition LAUNCH Training
April g, 2013 1-Day DECA Preschool Program Second Dallas, TX Preschool
Edition LAUNCH Training
April 18 and April 25, | 4-hour DECA-C (Clinical) Webinar Preschool
2013 (both sessions
required)
May 6-7, 2013 2-Day FLIP IT Train-the-Trainer Session | Charlotte, NC | Preschool
June 17-18, 2012 2-Day DECA Birth through Five Covington, Infant/Toddler
Implementation Training KY and Preschool
June 26-27, 2013 2-Day Ready, Set Resilience! Promoting Villanova, PA | Preschool
Social and Emotional Health in
Preschoolers and the Adults who Care for
Them
October 2-4, 2013 2.5-Day Facing the Challenge: Helping Villanova, PA | Preschool

Teachers Better Work with Children with
Challenging Behaviors Train-the-Trainer
Session





Spotlight on Professional Development:

Promoting and Supporting the DECA Preschool Program, Second Edition
Submitted by: Debi Mahler, 
Director of Professional Development
dmahler@devereux.org
The Devereux Center for Resilient Children is thrilled about the release of the Devereux Early Childhood Assessment Preschool Program, Second Edition!  It has been so exciting to watch the development of this new and improved resource over the last few years.  Through this process, the professional development team has been busy developing dynamic trainings that will provide exciting, inspirational, and meaningful information about social and emotional health and resilience in preschool children. 
Live Professional Development at your site

Our trainers can provide a variety of live trainings on the DECA Preschool Program, Second Edition at your site.  We offer both a 1-Day Overview as well as a 2-Day Implementation training that can be designed to meet the needs of both programs brand new to the DECA Preschool Program, Second Edition as well as programs who have used the DECA Preschool Program First Edition and now want to learn more about the Second Edition.  Refresher, advanced planning, and Local Program Mentor Training on the DECA Preschool Program, Second Edition are also available.
National Professional Development Trainings

We are currently working on identifying dates and locations for 1-Day DECA Preschool Program, Second Edition Trainings in various cities across the nation.  These national trainings are ones you WON’T want to miss!  Stay tuned for the release of our 2013 DCRC Professional Development Calendar – Coming Soon!

Distance Learning and Technical Assistance

Interested in a customized session on the DECA Preschool Program, Second Edition that is designed to address the unique needs of your program?  The DCRC Professional Development staff can work with administrative staff and/or teaching staff to ensure that programs are mobilized with all of the great information found in the new preschool resources.  Sessions can be facilitated via webinar or conference call, and they are a cost effective way to receive support on these exciting new resources.
Archived Webinars

The authors of the new DECA Preschool Program, Second Edition Resources have been offering informational webinars on the new materials. Click on the links below to see our archived versions of the webinars to learn more about what our new resources have to offer!
DECA Preschool Program Second Edition for NEW USERS (or, those who are unfamiliar with the first edition of the DECA Preschool Program) https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ND9IfYS9rjU&feature=plcp
DECA Preschool Program Second Edition for EXISTING USERS (or, those who are familiar or currently use the first edition of the DECA Preschool Program)  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Yu8TiI5eMkc&feature=plcp
For more information about professional development on the DECA Preschool Program, Second Edition or on other resources offered by the Devereux Center for Resilient Children, please contact Debi Mahler, Director of Professional Development, at dmahler@devereux.org or (610) 574-6141.
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Questions?  Comments?  Submissions?  Contact Karen B. Cairone, DCRC National Newsletter Editor.  kcairone@devereux.org
Devereux Center for Resilient Children (DCRC) 
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